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          Prez Sez 
 

Last Monday, we had quite a phenomenon at the field.  We had four B25’s flying, not at the 

same time, but they all flew. The flyers were Pierre Fath, Rich Gwyn, Wayne McCoster, & Bob 

Ponte.  Unfortunately, I didn’t get to see it but I understand it was a site to behold. Good job 

guys. 

 

It looks like the season for flying is dying down and the season for building is starting up. 

Which means that at these winter meetings we will see all your new projects that you will be 

building and bringing to the meetings for show and tell. 

 

Speaking of show and tell, don’t be bashful this year, if you have a neat and time saving system 

of doing something let us know and you can demonstrate it at one of our meetings. 

 

As you probably know already, all of the officers have volunteered to serve another year.  Of 

course they will have to be voted in at the next meeting.  We will also have to vote for the “ Most 

Outstanding Member of the Year Award”, the “Officer of the Year Award“, and the “Most 

Spectacular Crash of the Year Award”. 

 

We also have to discuss the Christmas Party and I’m sure there will be a few more things pop up.  

It’s very important that you come to this next meeting (11/10/11), so see you then. 

  

Paul (The R/C Nut)  

 

 

 

 



Meeting Schedule 

  

Meeting Dates Remaining in 2011:   Nov 10, Dec 8 

  

  

Meeting Time:   7 to 9 pm 

  

   

Meeting Location: Meeting Room at Mark Twain Hobbies 
  
   
 From I-70 take the Zumbehl exit North and turn right on West Clay.  Go 1/4 mile.  Mark 

Twain Hobbies will be on your right. The meeting room is entered via the leftmost 

outside door for Mark Twain Hobbies.  

 

 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 

  
 

Saint Charles Saints Meeting 

October 13, 2011 

 

The Saint Charles Saints R/C Club Meeting was held on October 13, 2011 at 7 p.m. with ten 

members present.  There are 50 club members and 20 openings. 

 

The Treasurer’s report was given by Rich Gwyn.  Motion was made, seconded and passed to 

accept the report. 

 



Motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Secretary’s report as printed in the 

newsletter. 

 

The Field Committee report was given by Pierre Fath.  Field is in good shape.  Pierre is 

searching for a place to store the mower for the winter.  Members were reminded to put their 

cards on the frequency board when flying and to fly at the Pilot’s stations. 

 

There was no old business.   

 

New business:  Nomination of officers for next year are: 

   President –          Paul Trendley 

   Vice President –  Dick Magee 

   Secretary –          Bill McMenamy 

   Treasurer –          Rich Gwyn 

 

No Christmas party is planned yet for this year.  Contact the webmaster, John Bouchillon, with 

information on whether you will attend or not and suggested places. 

 

The 50/50 drawing was won by Paul Trendley.  Attendance prizes were won by Rich Gwyn and 

Cecil White. 

 

Motion made, seconded and passed to adjourn. 
  

Since there was no show and tell at the meeting, I thought this would be a good place to show the 

B-25s that Paul was talking about.  Here is the group of them lined up on display. 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

   
  
Good job to you all.  If any of you other builders want to have 

your work in the newsletter or on the web site, you have to attend 

Show and Tell or email your pictures to Don Shelton, Newsletter 

Editor, or myself, John Bouchillon, Web Master. Thanks to Don 

Shelton and Mark Gunn for these great pictures and the others 

they gave me.  I will be putting more on the web as time permits. 

 John              


